
ST LEVAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
BULLETIN 2  16TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

 Friday 16th September 2022 
 

Shining Stars of the Week 
 

Miss Ferguson’s Star of the Week 

Aria - For having a positive attitude to all learning and for wonderful spelling. You should be very proud 

of yourself! 

 

Miss Finch’s Stars of the Week 

Summer - For wonderful determination in your writing and spelling - well done! 

 

Miss Trenoweth’s Star of the Week 

Theo - For being incredibly thoughtful and independent when completing your poem all about the 

moon. 

Dear parents,  

 

On Monday 19th of September, the school will be closed to pay our respects to the passing of Her 

Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  As a school we are deeply saddened, and our thoughts and condolences 

are with the Royal Family at this very difficult time.  As you are aware, Her Majesty is currently lying-in 

state and I’m sure we will all bear witness on Monday morning to her historical state funeral at 

Westminster Abbey concluding with the last post and a 2-minute silence. 

 

On Tuesday, all clubs will begin with Miss Ferguson’s reading club in the morning, Josh’s Capoeira and 

Ruth’s dance club at lunchtime and Tasha’s cooking club after school.   

 

Our Autumn term is well under way now with strong links with Cape Cornwall Secondary School.  Mr 

Gapp, for Physical Education and Mr Addy for Music have started their weekly lessons with Puffins. 

Swimming lessons for Year 3 and 4 have also begun and the overwhelming enthusiasm of John Brolly is 

always a breath of fresh air each week!  

 

Mr Mark Francis - Head Teacher 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Monday 19th September 

 Bank Holiday for the State Funeral of Queen Elizabeth II 

 

Tuesday 20th September  

 Year 3 & 4 Swimming 

 

Saturday 24th September  

 Last day of the Summer Reading Challenge 

 

Tuesday 27th September  

 Year 3 & 4 Swimming 

 

Wednesday 28th September 

 Year 5 & 6 Open Day & Evening Event, Cape Cornwall 

School  
 

Lunch Money Information 
 
All Reception and KS1 children 
(Choughs) are entitled to free 
school meals. For KS2 children 
(Puffins) the cost of lunch is £2.50 
per day with a 5 for 4 offer if school 
lunches are bought for each day in 
the same week. It would really help 
us if you could pay promptly for 
school lunches. (cash or bank 
transfer) Thank you. 
 
Bank Transfer details: 
NatWest Bank 
CC St Levan Community Primary 
Sort code: 60-21-37  
Account no: 56592906 
Please use LUNCH followed by your 
child’s name as the reference.  



National Literacy Day 

To celebrate National Literacy Day, we all dressed up as seasons and colours of the 

rainbow. The children read poetry about seasons, weather and the sky and made up 

their own verses. was very special. (ES) 

The beautiful moon 

Is an elegant, shiny ornament 

Hanging 

A bauble on a tall Christmas tree 

By LBS 

 

 

What season are we dressed up as? 

The moon is like 

A glowing shiny, silver coin 

Sparkling in the midnight sky 

Like a glowing lamp 

Lighting the way. 

By AL 

The moon is 

A polished silver plate 

Balanced on the straight  

Horizon just about 

to slowly fall. 

By AB 



Thank you! 

A huge thank you to all of those bakers who donated tasty treats for 

the cake sale. We have raised £86.80 to put towards some new 

books for both classes. Fabulous! 

Summer Reading Challenge  

extended 

Before the summer holidays, you were set the challenge 

of reading at least six books over the summer holidays 

with the help of the local library.  

We are pleased to announce that the Summer Reading 

Challenge has been extended until Saturday the 24th of 

September 2022. 

For more information please visit: https://

summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/news/general/

gadgeteers-intro 



WOW!  Writing in Choughs 
Choughs have been busy building some incredible sentences inspired by a 

mythical story all about a fox. We discussed myths and legends and began 

to plan some of our own sentences, thinking carefully about our five senses, 

what verbs to include and performing these as a class… 



School Council Elections!  
 Do you care a great deal about our school? 

 Are you a good listener? 

 Do you want to make a difference for pupils at St Levan? 

If you have answered yes to any of these you may want to consider a role 

as a School Councillor. We have councillors from across every year group, 

who meet once a week, listen to the views of other children at St Levan and 

act to make a difference for everyone.  We would love you to join!  

Elections will be taking place next Wednesday and applications need to be 

in on Tuesday.  

Your application should include: 

1. Why you want to be a school councillor  

2. Why people should vote for you (why you would be good as a school 

councillor) 

3. What you promise to do if you are elected.  

You could use the example on the back of here or create your own from 

scratch. Practise reading it out loud and be prepared to take questions.  

 

Good luck to everyone!  




